
 

   

 
To: Members of the General Committee  
 
From: John Kennedy, City Clerk 
 
Meeting Date: February 5, 2018 
 
Subject: Report CPCLK18-003  

Manufacturer’s Limited Liquor Sales Licence 
Beard Free Brewing 
4-649 The Parkway, Peterborough 

 

 

Purpose 
 

A report to recommend that Council pass a resolution in support of the application by 
Beard Free Brewing, 4-649 The Parkway, for a Manufacturer’s Limited Liquor Sales 
Licence (By the Glass).  
 
 

Recommendation 
 

That Council approve the recommendation outlined in Report CPCLK18-003, dated 
February 5, 2018 of the City Clerk, as follows: 
 
That the Municipality of the City of Peterborough supports the application of Beard Free 
Brewing Corporation, for a Manufacture’s Limited Liquor Sales Licence (By the Glass). 
 
 

Budget and Financial Implications 

There are no budget or financial implications associated with the recommendation in 
this report. 
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Background 
 

Effective May 27, 2007, the Alcohol and Gaming Commission of Ontario (AGCO) 
started accepting applications from Ontario wineries and breweries for a type of licence, 
which would allow the manufacturer to sell and serve their product to patrons for 
consumption in single servings at their manufacturing site.  The purpose of the “By the 
Glass” licence is to promote the manufacturer’s product, provide an enhanced tourist 
experience, or fulfill an educational purpose. It allows a manufacturer to educate guests 
about their products in an interactive manner. 
 
The licence would allow for sale and service, in the case of a microbrewery, in 
quantities not exceeding 341 ml (12 oz), and only between the hours of 11:00 a.m. and 
9:00 p.m. on any day.   
 
The AGCO has determined that “By the Glass” applicants are exempt from the usual 
public advertising process and therefore a municipal resolution indicating support of the 
local community, is required as part of the application process.    
 
Mr. Nyckolas Dubé, Head Brewer of Beard Free Brewing, intends to establish a new 
microbrewery at 4-649 The Parkway. He has requested Council’s support for his 
application for a “By the Glass” licence.   
 
Although no formal approvals are required for the By the Glass licence, Mr. Dubé will 
still be required to ensure compliance with all applicable zoning requirements, municipal 
by-laws, the Building Code Act, 1992, the Fire Protection and Prevention Act, 1997 
and the Health Protection and Promotion Act. 
 
 
Submitted by, 
 
 
 
John Kennedy 
City Clerk  
 
Contact Name: 
John Kennedy, City Clerk 
Phone: 705-742-7771, Ext 1799 
Toll Free: 1-855-738-3755 
Fax: 705-742-4138  
E-Mail: jkennedy@peterborough.ca 
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